

Report of the Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny.


TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on Monday 16 November 2009.

Recommendations: None
Actions: 
Following on from last months meeting:

Environment services - members requested example timetables for clearing leaves for example the Albert Park area, and allocation of time to road sweepers in an area.

Response: The Zone team are on a 3 weekly cycle and the mains sweepers when not in the zone team concentrate on the mains weekly and the overtime leaf rota concentrates on where the zone team are but can not finish due to the amount of leaves on that zonal day the zone team are currently in the Little Hulton, Worsley and Swinton area all week this is week 1 week 2 is the Salford area and week 3 is the Eccles and Chadishead area.
Today’s meeting:

Salix Homes - Alison Hill to provide the number of days lost per year and the number of staff had a flu vaccination. Information provided and circulated via email to members on 18 November 2009.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny on 16 November 2009. Issues considered were:-
1. Risk management training session for members.
2. Salix Homes Inspection (first stage) - progress report.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
  


DETAILS

Members Attendance

	Councillor
	July
	Aug
	Sept
	Oct
	Nov

	Cllr Humphreys
	
	R
	
	
	

	Cllr Hill
	
	e
	
	
	

	Cllr Dawson
	
	c
	
	
	

	Cllr King
	A
	e
	
	
	

	Cllr Coen
	
	s
	
	
	

	Cllr Owen
	A
	s
	A
	
	A

	Cllr Mashiter
	A
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Heywood
	
	
	
	A
	

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	
	
	A
	
	

	Cllr Macdonald
	
	
	
	
	

	Pamela Taylor (co-opted member)
	
	
	
	
	


 A – apologies received.
Invitees: Cliff Peacock, Alison Hill, John Cox and Dave Galvin.
Issues considered:
1. Declarations of interest.
Councillor Humphreys and Heywood declared that they are Salix Homes Board Members.
2. Risk Management training.
Cliff provided members with further awareness training on risk management.
The objective of risk management is to identify risks, evaluate potential consequences and determine the most effective way of controlling and monitoring them. By doing this, we aim to ensure objectives can be achieved and control negative factors or risks.
Cliff outlined the role and responsibility of councillors for risk management which includes:
· To review the effectiveness of the risk management strategy process.

· To approve the strategic risks and action plans.

· To gain a broad understanding of risk management and its benefits.

· To challenge officials to ensure risks are considered and documented in all reports.

The main points highlighted include:

· Salford City Council’s risk defined level as determined by the Audit Commission is level 3, which means strategy, policies and risk appetite is defined.

· The need for members to ask to see risk registers and subsequent action plans 

      when items are being presented at scrutiny.

· Benefits gained from completion of risk registers include less negative publicity, insurance premiums are reduced and they enhance protection.

3. Salix Homes.
Members received a progress report against the improvement programme for Salix Homes.
The main points highlighted by Alison include:
· The CP12 gas servicing certificates are all up to date.

· Indicators which are now green (on target) have increased from 45% to 60.5%. Highest performance to date.
· Salix Homes reports and monitors performance on a monthly basis using a balance scorecard approach.
· The average days lost through sickness absences is 11.8 days (performance is below target). Officers accepted that the figure is not improving; but assured members that Salix Homes has had three performance clinics on this PI and amended process and procedures in order to improve this PI.. Councillor Coen asked for the number of days lost per year and Cllr Dawson asked how many staff had a flu vaccination; Alison to provide details. 
· Work is progressing to improve the % of calls to Salix Direct are resolved at first point of contact. It is envisaged that the last quarter will show an improvement.
· ID 1 – ‘Put into operation fit for purpose integrated system for Asset Management’. Work is progressing to input all stock detail which in turn will inform capital programme.
· ID 69 – ‘Externally validate progress against the Equality Standard’. Gap analysis has been carried out. Due to the change in the way the Equality for Local Government is assessed there is a 12 week time for assessment through the IDEA , therefore Salix Homes have only just been able to get a date for assessment which is the end of January 2010.

· ID182 – ‘Review the tenancy agreement’. Due to go the lead member for Housing  for approval on 1 December 2009.

· ID 251 – ‘Use profiling information for waiting list applicants’. Work is progressing to identify barriers and remove.

· ID 260 – ‘Assess stock conditions of all assets including garages and shops’. This is progressing jointly with the City Council.
· ID 299 – ‘Evaluate initiatives aiming to allocate properties to more vulnerable customers’. Due to the difficulty in obtaining report from ‘Saffron’ there has been a delay in getting the information.  This has now been resolved and the newly formed Supporting Neighbourhoods team are acting on this information to tailor services to vulnerable customers. 
The monitoring of outcomes will continue. 
Officers felt the prospects for Salix Homes to be good; Alison acknowledged that staff have made a lot of progress and that there is a good culture of valuing customers.
Dave Galvin informed members that the City Council are pleased with the progress following the indicative inspection and are able to track outcomes and evidence. And that Salix Homes are able to demonstrate they have an influencing role.
The City Council are supporting the lobbying for the decent homes funding if Salix Homes achieve a 2 star rating in February 2010.
4. Work Programme.

In response to issues raised by Councillor B Lea; members agreed to include ‘pot holes’ on the work programme – Karen Lucas to action. Scheduled for March 2010.
5. Forward plan.

Concerns were raised regarding the lack of information that is readily available via the forward plan on the intranet; members suggested that there needs to be an executive summary (if not the report), and date being considered by the lead member. 

The forward plan is due to be considered by the Corporate Issues SC; Karen Lucas to reflect these comments to the chair of the committee. Included on the briefing paper and highlighted at the Corporate Issues SC on 23 November 2009.
6. Report from the October scrutiny committee.
Agreed.

With regards to environment services; members requested an example timetables for clearing leaves i.e. Albert Park area and allocation of time to road sweepers in an area.
7. Any other business

7.1 United Utilities/City Council.
Members asked for clarification on how they can determine  which agency is responsible for which drains in the city. Is there an asset management system? Karen Lucas to contact officers at Urban Vision to clarify.
Response – Urban Vision has access to GIS which allows them to identify the responsible organisation for sewers, culverts, outfalls etc. Nigel Openshaw is the contact officer.
All members have access to the United Utilities system via computers at the civic centre.

8. The next meeting  
Monday 21 December 2009. There will be a members briefing at 1.00pm with the main meeting commencing at 1.30pm.
Apologies given in advance by Pamela Taylor and Karen Edwards - GMPA
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